
St. Peter’s PCCW   Meeting May 3, 2021 
 

Meeting called to order and began with a prayer lead by Pam Benzing 

Secretary’s report:  Last meeting was December 2, 2019.  Meeting minutes read and approved. 

Treasurer’s report:  Current money totals are $7153.30 in checking account and $10978.42 in savings 

account. 

Old Business:   

 -Pam had sent an email in regard to our regular donations and all were passed unanimously. 

 -Pam discussed Sauerkraut supper drive-thru results as about half of what the full dinner brings. 

-Pam discussed ordering new steel table for back kitchen, but this was put aside until we get the 

price on the 30x 84-inch table. Pam will put this information out in an email to all members 

-The need for new officers as always is discussed. 

New Business: 

-Father Biju asked for help funding the organist on Saturday evenings once a month at $50, 

totaling $600/year. Rebekah Korish plays the other times.  Ladies agreed unanimously. 

-Discussion was made in regard to the shortfall of the Bishop’s Annual Appeal. The parish is 

$2800 short.  If we do not pay this money to the diocese, St. Peter’s is then forced to “borrow” it 

from the Diocese with interest.   Discussion was made that this be presented to the parish by 

the Finance Council to make the parishioners aware and again ask for funds.  Should they not be 

made available, the motion was made that the PCCW cover this expense.  Motion made by 

Marlene Newburg, seconded by Therese Slattery, passed unanimously.  This will not be done 

until the appeal is presented to the parishioners.  LaVonne will contact the Finance Council.   

Rachel Persson agreed to write a letter to attach to the bulletin about this, but the finance 

council has already planned to do this.   This has to be paid by July 1.  

-Sauerkraut Supper—Discussion included ideas to make it more of a “take out” of the full 

dinner.  This allows for all utensils to be tossed vs. washed.  We can provide space for those who 

wish to eat on church grounds space to do so.  It will probably no longer be an “all you can eat”.  

There will be no bake sale or cake walk due to the virus. Price increases will be discussed at a 

later date at a meeting with the full Supper Committee. Marilyn Hurtz already has a quilt 

finished for the raffle.   

-Discussion on bibles for the Confirmation students for next year should be ordered.  Sarah 

Gronemus suggested the Great Adventure Bible.  Will be decided on at a later date.  

-Sauerkraut Supper Committee meeting on June 15, 7pm church basement.  All who wish to 

decide the future of the dinner and wish to be on the committee are invited.  

 

Next PCCW meeting is scheduled for June 7, 2021 at 7pm.  All ladies of the parish are invited. 

Marge Lee made a motion to adjourn meeting, seconded by Rachel Persson.  Adjourned at 8:44pm. 

Respectfully submitted by LaVonne Hundt 


